

30 August 2013

David Hatfield Australian Competition and Consumer Commission GPO Box 3131 CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear David,

Ref: TRACKIT-51274

Thank you for discussing the draft determination in regards to the Rural Doctors Associations of Australia application for authorisation A91376.

As I explained in our discussion the Rural Doctors Associations of South Australia RDASA has been involved in industrial negotiations which have led to successful outcomes on two occasions in the last six years.

This initially came into being after the RDASA representatives met with Commissioners from the ACCC to discuss the process and the successful completion of the two rounds of industrial negotiations has led to greater certainty in regards to the provision and continuity of services and doctors working conditions in Country Health SA hospitals.

In 2011 Country Health SA evolved into Country Health SA Local Hospital Network, however any contracts that were done with rural doctors in South Australia still were maintained with Country Health SA but with a name change to Country Health SA Local Hospital Network.

The RDASA are about to embark on another round of industrial negotiations with Country Health SA LHN as we believe that these are important industrial negotiations that continue to provide the certainty of services and provision of services and an adequate doctor workforce for Country Health SA hospitals.

In your draft determination you have stated that the Rural Doctors Association of Australia and its constituent state associations can collectively negotiate with state and territory health departments in regards to the terms of contract for general practitioners or rural generalist practitioners and visiting medical officers in rural areas.

In your draft determination you have also stated that this authorisation does not extend to Medical locals and Local Hospital Networks.

Currently the Country Health SA LHN covers all the rural hospitals in South Australia under one Local Hospital Network.

RDASA believes that it is important that RDASA can still negotiate with Country Health SA LHN as it is the state health department for rural hospitals in our state RDASA recognises that in other states there may be a number of LHN's across different states of Australia.

#### President:

Dr Scott Lewis
Ph: 08 8680 2005
Fax: 08 8680 2515
Mobile: 0428 454 337

Email: drscott@internode.on.net

### **Immediate Past President:**

Dr Tim Wood Ph: 08 8821 3133 Fax: 08 8821 3223 Mobile: 0427 213044

Email: twood@kadmed.com.au

### Vice President - Industrial:

Dr Peter Rischbieth Ph: 08 8532 2322 Ah: 08 8339 5373 Fax: 08 8531 0732 Mobile: 0408 813143

Email:

peter.rischbieth@bridgeclinic.com.au

### Vice Presidents:

Dr David Rosenthal Ph: 08 8586 4111 Ah: 08 8586 6048 Fax: 08 8586 4067 Mobile: 0418 858069

Email:

david.rosenthal@flinders.edu.au

Dr David Senior Ph: 08 8768 2012 Fax: 08 8768 2766 Mobile: 0409 849 370

Email: <a href="mailto:dpsenior@lchealth.com.au">dpsenior@lchealth.com.au</a>

# Treasurer:

Dr Joanna Rutzen Ph: 08 8584 7321 Fax: 08 8584 5005

Email: jrutzen@hotkey.net.au

# **Executive Officer:**

Ms Suzanne Mann

PO Box 83 ANGASTON SA 5353

Ph: 08 8564 8366 Fax: 08 8564 8397 Mobile: 0438 069 947 Email: info@rdasa.com.au



For this reason RDASA requests that it continue to be allowed to negotiate with the state health department responsible for rural hospitals in South Australia which in fact is the Country Health SA Local Health Network and that this will lead to the continuation of services by the rural doctor workforce in rural South Australia.

Yours sincerely

Dr Peter Rischbieth

Vice President - Industrial

Phemul

Rural Doctors Association of South Australia